St Margaret's at Hasbury Church of England Primary School and Nursery

Hagley Road, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4QD

Headteacher: Mrs S Shepherd

Tel: 01384 818660 Email: info@hasbury.dudley.sch.uk

Website: www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk



11th May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope this letter find you and your families well. I am sure that many of you were glued to the television last night listening to the Prime Minister's broadcast and that many of you now have lots of questions...I know I do!

We had no plans sent from the Government before or since last night's announcement. We will work in line with detailed Government and Local Authority guidance as it is issued over the coming days, but we have no more information at this present time. Before any return can be considered we will issue a clear plan which will outline all the measures we will be taking to ensure the highest levels of safety.

Please be assured that I will keep you fully up to date with any changes regarding children returning to school. We will deal with things in a level-headed, pragmatic and constructive way in order to ensure the protection of all staff, children, parents and their families as things develop.

This 'invisible enemy' has not gone away. We still live in precarious and uncertain times and our actions must promote continued common sense in the best interests of everyone on our school community.

I appreciate that some people have been encouraged to return to work from Wednesday 13th May but I must stress that school currently remains only open for children to those groups of critical workers and vulnerable children previously identified.

Thank you for your continued support and I appreciate your patience as we deal with an everchanging situation.

Yours sincerely

S Shepherd

Mrs Shepherd Headteacher











